
Budget Hearing September 18, 2024 

 

 The Wymore City Council met for a public budget hearing, in open and public session on 
September 18, 2024, in the Council Chambers. The Meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM by 
Mayor Meints. Present were Councilpersons Sue Sapp, Neil VanBoening, Max Allen, and Curt 
Oblinger as well as City Attorney Andy Carothers. Notice of the budget meeting was given in 
advance by posting in three places: Wymore Post Office, Arbor State Pharmacy, and the City Office. 

Motion made by Sue, seconded by Max to open the public hearing on the 2024-25 Proposed 
Budget. Motion carried 4-0. 

John Winter from Lengemann & Associates was present to explain the budget.  John highlighted on 
setting the tax request at $373,219.24, John did not think we would need to claim the 1% increase 
in tax authority. Neil asked if the reserve included the money we hold for the pool and grants, yes, it 
is the total dollars for the cash accounts. 

Hearing no further comments from the public, Sue made the motion to close the public hearing. 
Max seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0. 

Motion by Max, seconded by Curt to open the public hearing to set the final tax request. Motion 
carried 4-0. 

Having no comments from the public or council, Sue made the motion to close the public hearing. 
Max seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0. 

 

 

 

_______________________________                                                               _________________________________ 

Collin Meints, Mayor            Krystal Rutti, Deputy Clerk  

 


